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South Western Highway and Vittoria Road
Intersection Upgrade

The new roundabout has been designed 
to reduce driver frustration, risk taking 
and crashes by:

 	 • Providing a safer right-turn movement 
from Vittoria Road on to South 
Western Highway;

 	 • Providing a dedicated left-turning lane 
onto South Western Highway from 
Vittoria Road;

 	 • Reducing queuing and improving 
traffic efficiencies; and

 	 • Providing a slower environment at the 
intersection.

The project also provides an opportunity 
to improve one of Bunbury’s key 
entrances and support the Glen Iris 
community through a revegetation and 
landscaping program with native species 
that are present in the area. 

What’s happening
A comprehensive program of pre-
construction activities, including service 
relocations, have now been completed.

From now until the end of the year, 
road users will notice “off highway” 
works taking place. This is Stage One 
of construction, which includes the 
construction of new pavement without the 
need for road closures. Speed restrictions 
will be in place during this stage of works.

In January 2024, Stage Two of the 
roundabout’s construction will commence. 
As part of this stage, the construction of 
new pavement will occur over the existing 
South Western Highway and Vittoria 
Road. 

The following closures will be in effect, 24 
hours a day, seven days a week, from 8 
January until mid-May 2024:

 	 • Vittoria Road will be closed in both 
directions between Erica Entrance and 
South Western Highway; and

 	 • South Western Highway will be closed 
westbound from O’Connor Entrance to 
Dodson Road.

Want more information?
Subscribe for project updates at South 
Western Highway and Vittoria Road 
- https://www.mainroads.wa.gov.au/
projects-initiatives/all-projects/regional/
south-western-highway-and-vittoria-
road/

Construction of a new roundabout at the intersection of South Western Highway and 
Vittoria Road is underway, which will significantly improve road safety, traffic flow and 
access at this key Picton location.

This detour 
will be in place 
during these 
closures.

Please approach 
the work site 
with caution, 
stay alert and 
follow traffic 
management 
signs or traffic 
controller 
directions. 


